

Barry D. Drost Manager Santan/Kyrene Generating Stations Direct Line: 602-236-4380

May 26, 2004

Leon Rollins President Finley Farms South 1801 E. Sage Brush Gilbert, AZ 85296

Dear Mr. Rollins:

SRP is seeking a representative from the Finley Farms South Home Owners Association to participate in a community effort regarding the Santan Generating Station in Gilbert. In cooperation with the Arizona Corporation Commission and various agencies, SRP is coordinating the development of the Santan Neighborhood Committee (SNC).

As a citizens group, the SNC will review air and noise compliance and water quality reporting related to the operation of the expansion of the Santan Generating Station. The SNC is a cooperative effort and depends on the willingness of its members to serve as community representatives.

It is expected that the SNC will begin meeting unofficially in August for an orientation process to prepare the members prior to the scheduled commercial operation of the plant in April 2005. During this initial phase, SRP will share with the SNC members information about our facility and the expected data that will be made available. Upon commercial operation of the plant the SNC will begin to meet officially, and it is anticipated that it will meet quarterly.

- One representative selected by the Arizona Department of Health Services
- One representative selected by the Maricopa County Air Quality Division
- One representative selected by the Gilbert Town Manager to represent the Town Staff
- One Town of Gilbert resident who is a registered professional engineer selected by SRP
- One representative selected by each of the following additional Home Owner Association boards:
 - o Cottonwood Crossings
 - o Rancho Cimarron
 - o Silverstone Ranch
 - Western Skies Estates



Leon Rollins Finley Farms South May 26, 2004 Page 2

• One representative of the unincorporated area south of the Santan Generating Station selected by SRP.

Once you have selected the representative from your community, or should you have any questions about the SNC, please call me at 602-236-4380. We would like to have the SNC identified by June 30, 2004.

Best regards,

Barry D. Drost Plant Manager



Barry D. Drost Manager Santan/Kyrene Generating Stations Direct Line: 602-236-4380

May 26, 2004

Marc Graham President Silverstone Ranch 1437 E. Pinto Ct. Gilbert, AZ 85296

Dear Mr. Graham:

SRP is seeking a representative from the Silverstone Ranch Home Owners Association to participate in a community effort regarding the Santan Generating Station in Gilbert. In cooperation with the Arizona Corporation Commission and various agencies, SRP is coordinating the development of the Santan Neighborhood Committee (SNC).

As a citizens group, the SNC will review air and noise compliance and water quality reporting related to the operation of the expansion of the Santan Generating Station. The SNC is a cooperative effort and depends on the willingness of its members to serve as community representatives.

It is expected that the SNC will begin meeting unofficially in August for an orientation process to prepare the members prior to the scheduled commercial operation of the plant in April 2005. During this initial phase, SRP will share with the SNC members information about our facility and the expected data that will be made available. Upon commercial operation of the plant the SNC will begin to meet officially, and it is anticipated that it will meet quarterly.

- One representative selected by the Arizona Department of Health Services
- One representative selected by the Maricopa County Air Quality Division
- One representative selected by the Gilbert Town Manager to represent the Town Staff
- One Town of Gilbert resident who is a registered professional engineer selected by SRP
- One representative selected by each of the following additional Home Owner Association boards:
 - Cottonwood Crossings
 - o Finley Farms South
 - o Rancho Cimarron
 - Western Skies Estates



Marc Graham Silverstone Ranch May 26, 2004 Page 2

• One representative of the unincorporated area south of the Santan Generating Station selected by SRP.

Once you have selected the representative from your community, or should you have any questions about the SNC, please call me at 602-236-4380. We would like to have the SNC identified by June 30, 2004.

Best regards,

Barry D. Dfost Plant Manager



Barry D. Drost Manager Santan/Kyrene Generating Stations Direct Line: 602-236-4380

May 26, 2004

Nan Dawson President Cottonwood Crossings 2182 E. Ranch Ct. Gilbert, AZ 85296

Dear Ms. Dawson:

SRP is seeking a representative from the Cottonwood Crossings Home Owners Association to participate in a community effort regarding the Santan Generating Station in Gilbert. In cooperation with the Arizona Corporation Commission and various agencies, SRP is coordinating the development of the Santan Neighborhood Committee (SNC).

As a citizens group, the SNC will review air and noise compliance and water quality reporting related to the operation of the expansion of the Santan Generating Station. The SNC is a cooperative effort and depends on the willingness of its members to serve as community representatives.

It is expected that the SNC will begin meeting unofficially in August for an orientation process to prepare the members prior to the scheduled commercial operation of the plant in April 2005. During this initial phase, SRP will share with the SNC members information about our facility and the expected data that will be made available. Upon commercial operation of the plant the SNC will begin to meet officially, and it is anticipated that it will meet quarterly.

- One representative selected by the Arizona Department of Health Services
- One representative selected by the Maricopa County Air Quality Division
- One representative selected by the Gilbert Town Manager to represent the Town Staff
- One Town of Gilbert resident who is a registered professional engineer selected by SRP
- One representative selected by each of the following additional Home Owner Association boards:
 - o Finley Farms South
 - o Rancho Cimarron
 - o Silverstone Ranch
 - o Western Skies Estates



Nan Dawson Cottonwood Crossings May 26, 2004 Page 2

• One representative of the unincorporated area south of the Santan Generating Station selected by SRP.

Once you have selected the representative from your community, or should you have any questions about the SNC, please call me at 602-236-4380. We would like to have the SNC identified by June 30, 2004.

Best regards,

Barry D. Dfost Plant Manager



Barry D. Drost Manager Santan/Kyrene Generating Stations Direct Line: 602-236-4380

May 26, 2004

Shane Donart President Rancho Cimarron 1672 E. Saratoga Street Gilbert, AZ 85296

Dear Mr./Ms. Donart:

SRP is seeking a representative from the Rancho Cimarron Home Owners Association to participate in a community effort regarding the Santan Generating Station in Gilbert. In cooperation with the Arizona Corporation Commission and various agencies, SRP is coordinating the development of the Santan Neighborhood Committee (SNC).

As a citizens group, the SNC will review air and noise compliance and water quality reporting related to the operation of the expansion of the Santan Generating Station. The SNC is a cooperative effort and depends on the willingness of its members to serve as community representatives.

It is expected that the SNC will begin meeting unofficially in August for an orientation process to prepare the members prior to the scheduled commercial operation of the plant in April 2005. During this initial phase, SRP will share with the SNC members information about our facility and the expected data that will be made available. Upon commercial operation of the plant the SNC will begin to meet officially, and it is anticipated that it will meet quarterly.

- One representative selected by the Arizona Department of Health Services
- One representative selected by the Maricopa County Air Quality Division
- One representative selected by the Gilbert Town Manager to represent the Town Staff
- One Town of Gilbert resident who is a registered professional engineer selected by SRP
- One representative selected by each of the following additional Home Owner Association boards:
 - o Cottonwood Crossings
 - o Finley Farms South
 - o Silverstone Ranch
 - Western Skies Estates



Shane Donart Rancho Cimarron May 26, 2004 Page 2

• One representative of the unincorporated area south of the Santan Generating Station selected by SRP.

Once you have selected the representative from your community, or should you have any questions about the SNC, please call me at 602-236-4380. We would like to have the SNC identified by June 30, 2004.

Best regards,

Barry D. Drest Plant Manager



Barry D. Drost Manager Santan/Kyrene Generating Stations Direct Line: 602-236-4380

May 26, 2004

Greg Muench Western Skies Estates 1210 E. Scheffield Ct. Gilbert, 85296

Dear Mr. Muench:

SRP is seeking a representative from the Western Skies Estates Home Owners Association to participate in a community effort regarding the Santan Generating Station in Gilbert. In cooperation with the Arizona Corporation Commission and various agencies, SRP is coordinating the development of the Santan Neighborhood Committee (SNC).

As a citizens group, the SNC will review air and noise compliance and water quality reporting related to the operation of the expansion of the Santan Generating Station. The SNC is a cooperative effort and depends on the willingness of its members to serve as community representatives.

It is expected that the SNC will begin meeting unofficially in August for an orientation process to prepare the members prior to the scheduled commercial operation of the plant in April 2005. During this initial phase, SRP will share with the SNC members information about our facility and the expected data that will be made available. Upon commercial operation of the plant the SNC will begin to meet officially, and it is anticipated that it will meet quarterly.

- One representative selected by the Arizona Department of Health Services
- One representative selected by the Maricopa County Air Quality Division
- One representative selected by the Gilbert Town Manager to represent the Town Staff
- One Town of Gilbert resident who is a registered professional engineer selected by SRP
- One representative selected by each of the following additional Home Owner Association boards:
 - Cottonwood Crossings
 - Finley Farms South
 - o Rancho Cimarron
 - o Silverstone Ranch



Greg Muench Western Skies Estates May 26, 2004 Page 2

• One representative of the unincorporated area south of the Santan Generating Station selected by SRP.

Once you have selected the representative from your community, or should you have any questions about the SNC, please call me at 602-236-4380. We would like to have the SNC identified by June 30, 2004.

Best regards,

Barry D. Drost Plant Manager



June 8, 2004

Barry D. Drost Manager Santan/Kyrene Generating Stations Direct Line: 602-236-4380

Mr. Daniel F. Smith 13208 S. 154th Street Gilbert, AZ 85296

Dear Mr. Smith,

In cooperation with the Arizona Corporation Commission and various agencies, SRP is coordinating the development of the Santan Neighborhood Committee (SNC). SRP is seeking a representative from the County Island to participate in this community effort and it is my understanding that you have expressed interest to serve in this capacity.

As a citizens group, the SNC will review noise compliance, air and water quality reporting related to the operation of the expansion of the Santan Generating Station. The SNC is a cooperative effort and depends on the willingness of its members to serve as community representatives.

It is expected that the SNC will begin meeting unofficially in September for an orientation process to prepare the members prior to the scheduled commercial operation of the plant in April 2005. During this initial phase, SRP will share with the SNC members information about our facility and the expected data that will be made available. Upon commercial operation of the plant the SNC will begin to meet officially, and it is anticipated that it will meet quarterly.

As well as your anticipated membership on the committee, the SNC will be composed of individuals representing the following organizations:

- Arizona Department of Health Services
- Maricopa County Air Quality Division
- Gilbert Town Staff
- Cottonwood Crossings HOA
- Finley Farms South HOA

- Rancho Cimarron HOA
- Silverstone Ranch HOA
- Western Skies HOA
- At-Large Town of Gilbert resident/engineer

Please call me at (602) 236-4380 regarding your acceptance of this position. We would like to have the SNC identified by June 30, 2004.

Best regards,

Barry D. Drosta

Plant Manager



F O Box 52025 Phoenix, AZ 85072-2025 [602] 236-5900 www.sipnet.com

Mail Station: PAB352 Phone: (602) 236-2968 Fax: (602) 236-3407 Email: kgwantta@srpnet.com

June 3, 2004

Mr. Will Humble
Arizona Department of Health Services
150 N. 18th Ave
Suite 100
Phoenix, AZ 85007

Re: Santan Neighborhood Committee

Dear Mr. Humble,

In April 2001, SRP received approval from the Arizona Corporation Commission (ACC) to construct and operate 825 megawatts of new generation at the existing Santan Generating Station in Gilbert, Arizona. Condition 19 of the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility (attached) issued by the ACC for the Santan expansion requires SRP to establish a citizens committee that would monitor air, noise and water quality compliance when the units begin operating. While commercial operation is scheduled for spring 2005, SRP will begin startup testing of the new units this fall. There will be air emissions and wastewater discharges associated with this startup testing.

SRP plans to organize the Santan Neighborhood Committee (SNC) over the next several months and hold the first Committee meeting in September 2004. The composition of the SNC will consist of representatives from the neighboring Home Owners Associations, officials from the Town of Gilbert, a registered professional engineer residing in Gilbert, a representative from the Arizona Department of Health Services (ADHS), and a representative from the Maricopa County Air Quality Division. ADHS participation in the SNC is important to address any health related questions that may arise during discussion of environmental data.

SRP officially requests that ADHS assign a person to participate on the SNC. The schedule and frequency of the SNC meetings will be up to the members, but it is likely that meetings would be held no more frequently than quarterly. Please call me at 602-236-2968 with the name of the ADHS representative by June 30, 2004 or to discuss any questions you may have about the SNC.

Sincerely,

Kevin Wanttaja

Manager, Environmental Services

Kevir hartaja

Attachment

File: PRJ 12-10

ATTACHMENT

will cooperate with the Town of Gilbert to develop an emergency notification plan and to provide information to community residents relative to potential emergency situations arising from the plant or related facilities. Applicant agrees to work with the Gilbert police and fire departments to jointly develop on site and off-site evacuation plans, as may be reasonably appropriate. This cooperative work and plan shall be completed prior to operation of the plant expansion.

In obtaining air offsets required by EPA and Maricopa County, Applicant will use its best efforts to obtain these offsets as close as practicable to the plant site.

- 18. In order to reduce the possibility of generation shortages and the attendant price volatility that California is now experiencing, SRP will operate the facilities consistent with its obligation to serve its retail load and to maintain a reliable transmission system within Arizona.
- 19. Beginning upon operation of the new units, Applicant will establish a citizens' committee, elected by the CWG, to monitor air and noise compliance and water quality reporting. Applicant will establish on-site air and noise monitoring facilities to facilitate the process. Additionally Applicant shall work with Maricopa County and the Arizona Department of Environmental Quality to enhance monitoring in the vicinity of the plant site in a manner acceptable to Maricopa County and the Arizona Department of Environmental Quality. Results of air monitoring will be made reasonably available to the public and to the citizens' committee. Applicant shall provide on and off-site noise monitoring services (at least on a quarterly basis), testing those locations suggested by the citizens' committee. The off-site air monitoring plan shall be funded by the Applicant and be implemented before operation of the plant expansion.
- 20. Applicant will explore, and deploy where reasonably practicable, the use of available technologies to reduce the size of the steam plumes from the unit cooling towers. This will be a continuing obligations throughout the life of the plant.
- 21. SRP will, where practicable, work with El Paso Natural Gas Company to use the railroad easements for the installation of the new El Paso gas line.
- 22. Other than the Santan/RS 18 lines currently under construction, Applicant shall not construct additional Extra High Voltage transmission lines (115kV and above) into or out of the Santan site, including the substation on the site.
- 23. Applicant will replace all Town of Gilbert existing street sweepers with certified PM10 efficient equipment. A PM10 efficient street sweeper is a street sweeper that has been certified by the South Coast Air Quality

I



P. CE. Box 52025 Phoenix, AZ: 85072-2025 (602) 236-5900 www.supnet.com

Mail Station: PAB352 Phone: (602) 236-2968 Fax: (602) 236-3407 Email: kgwantta@srpnet.com

June 21, 2004

Mr. Al Brown Maricopa County Environmental Services Department 1001 N. Central Ave. Phoenix, AZ 85004

Re: Santan Neighborhood Committee

Dear Mr. Brown,

In April 2001, SRP received approval from the Arizona Corporation Commission (ACC) to construct and operate 825 Mw of new generation at the existing Santan Generating Station in Gilbert, Arizona. Condition 19 of the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility (attached) issued by the ACC for the Santan expansion requires SRP to establish a citizens committee that would monitor air, noise and water quality compliance when the units begin operating. While commercial operation is scheduled for spring 2005, SRP will begin startup testing of the new units this fall. There will be air emissions and wastewater discharges associated with this startup testing.

SRP plans to organize the Santan Neighborhood Committee (SNC) over the next several months and hold the first Committee meeting in September 2004. The composition of the SNC will consist of representatives from the neighboring Home Owners Associations, officials from the Town of Gilbert, a registered professional engineer residing in Gilbert, a representative from the Arizona Department of Health Services (ADHS), and a representative from the Maricopa County Air Quality Division. Maricopa County Air Quality participation in the SNC is important to address any regulatory or technical related questions that may arise during discussion of air quality data.

SRP officially requests that Maricopa County Environmental Services Department assign a person from the Air Quality Division to participate on the SNC. The schedule and frequency of the SNC meetings will be up to the members, but it is likely that meetings would be held no more frequently than quarterly. Please call me at 602-336-2968 with the name of the ADHS representative by July 15, 2004 or to discuss any questions you may have about the SNC.

Sincerely, Alathay a

Kevin Wanttaja

Manager, Environmental Services

File: PRJ 12-10

4 5

will cooperate with the Town of Gilbert to develop an emergency notification plan and to provide information to community residents relative to potential emergency situations arising from the plant or related facilities. Applicant agrees to work with the Gilbert police and fire departments to jointly develop on site and off-site evacuation plans, as may be reasonably appropriate. This cooperative work and plan shall be completed prior to operation of the plant expansion.

In obtaining air offsets required by EPA and Maricopa County, Applicant will use its best efforts to obtain these offsets as close as practicable to the plant site.

- 18. In order to reduce the possibility of generation shortages and the attendant price volatility that California is now experiencing, SRP will operate the facilities consistent with its obligation to serve its retail load and to maintain a reliable transmission system within Arizona.
- 19. Beginning upon operation of the new units, Applicant will establish a citizens' committee, elected by the CWG, to monitor air and noise compliance and water quality reporting. Applicant will establish on-site air and noise monitoring facilities to facilitate the process. Additionally Applicant shall work with Maricopa County and the Arizona Department of Environmental Quality to enhance monitoring in the vicinity of the plant site in a manner acceptable to Maricopa County and the Arizona Department of Environmental Quality. Results of air monitoring will be made reasonably available to the public and to the citizens' committee. Applicant shall provide on and off-site noise monitoring services (at least on a quarterly basis), testing those locations suggested by the citizens' committee. The off-site air monitoring plan shall be funded by the Applicant and be implemented before operation of the plant expansion.
- 20. Applicant will explore, and deploy where reasonably practicable, the use of available technologies to reduce the size of the steam plumes from the unit cooling towers. This will be a continuing obligations throughout the life of the plant.
- 21. SRP will, where practicable, work with El Paso Natural Gas Company to use the railroad easements for the installation of the new El Paso gas line.
- 22. Other than the Santan/RS 18 lines currently under construction, Applicant shall not construct additional Extra High Voltage transmission lines (115kV and above) into or out of the Santan site, including the substation on the site.
- 23. Applicant will replace all Town of Gilbert existing street sweepers with certified PM10 efficient equipment. A PM10 efficient street sweeper is a street sweeper that has been certified by the South Coast Air Quality